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March 3, 2025  

The Meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by Kurt Johnson, Chairperson.  Present were Chuck 

Fosness, Kurt Johnson and Tarah Vitek, Supervisors; Amanda Ellefson, Clerk; Ronda Bernard, 

Deputy Clerk; Christine Wolvin, Treasurer; Linsey Larson, Deputy Treasurer; John Klassen, Jim 

Olcott, Tim Johnson, Jim Pehl, and Jason Eliefson.  

Tarah made a motion to approve the February 3, 2025 Regular Meeting Minutes.  Chuck 

seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  

Tarah made a motion to approve the February 3, 2025 SSD Quarterly Meeting Minutes.  Chuck 

seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  

Tarah made a motion to approve the February 24, 2025 Board of Audit Meeting Minutes.  Chuck 

seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  

TREASURER’S REPORT  

Christine read the Treasurer’s Report.  Tarah made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s 

report.  Chuck seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  

CLAIMS  

Amanda read the Claims List.  Tarah made a motion to pay the bills, including PERA.  Chuck 

seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.    

E-MAILS/CORRESPONDENCE  

SLCAT January Meeting Minutes  

SLC Planning and Zoning Decision of the SLC Planning Commission  

SLC CDBG and HOME Programs  

SSD  
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Jason presented a report for SSD. In February, the system pumped 49,511 gallons on a 28-day 

month, which is 1,768 gallons per day.    

Jason had to clean two filters this past month. No issues to report this month.  

Tarah heard back from St. Louis County regarding the expansion.  A resolution and formal letter 

need to be provided, along with an application, to the County.  

  

FIRE DEPARTMENT  

  

COMMUNITY CENTER  

Christine reported that there is a toilet with a “bad handle” in the ladies’ room (middle stall), 

which causes the toilet to run for an extended period of time.  

ROAD AND BRIDGES  

Jim Olcott was in attendance with a request for a Speed Limit sign to be posted on Aerie Lake 

Road (25 MPH).  

Tarah shared information about road speed limits that she learned from the County previously; 

the Board also reviewed the email provided by Jim for options for setting speed limits on town 

roads.  Tarah will reach back to the County with additional questions and options.  

OLD BUSINESS  

  

NEW BUSINESS  

MAT Spring Short Course April 4, 2025  

Tarah shared information from the SLC Association of Townships meeting.  

PUBLIC COMMENT  

Chuck made a motion to adjourn.  Tarah seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  

Respectfully submitted,  

  

Amanda Ellefson, Clerk  

  



 

 

 


